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LOCAL UNION # 83- APRIL 2017
Dear Members:

RESULT OF SPECIAL MEETING VOTE: After reviewing the PowerPoint presentation, the handouts and the answers to numerous questions, the body voted to extend a loan to the corporation in the amount of $300,000 which will be used to purchase this property, or if we are not successful in getting this particular property, it will be used for another property after the membership approves its purchase.

The body seemed happy with the size of the building, the location and the parking availability. They agreed that this was a building that they are interested in purchasing; therefore, the corporation is moving forward in trying to obtain a contract to purchase for 900 Commerce Drive in Clifton Park.

We will update the membership on the corporation’s progress. We hope to be successful in obtaining this property so that we can hold school and monthly meetings at the new location starting in September 2017.

From the Desk of President/ Business Manager, Mark Landau:

This month’s regular meeting is being held at the Fraternal Order of Eagles #2486 (Aerie – located at 80 Main Street) on the 20th at 5:30 pm. Tom Woods and a representative from Nationwide will be giving a presentation. Please remember that we will continue to give out five $15 checks for door prizes in an attempt to boost attendance. 

We are continuing to work on the new website and hope to have it finalized and functioning within 4 weeks.

Please be advised that on May 2, 2017, the NYS Building Trades will be holding a rally at the state capital.  Please see enclosed information. Those wishing to take part should meet at the Union Hall at 10am so we can ride share.  We are asking those members that can spare time from work or who are retired/employed to take some time out of your day to join other brothers and sisters in our endeavor to push our issues with elected officials. As was done two years ago, there will be a lunch served for those that attend the outdoor rally.

From the Desk of Business Representative, Frank Maguire:

On April 11, 2017, I began attending Tripartite meetings at Global Foundries.  These had been cancelled over a year ago, and I hope this is a good sign that work on site will be picking up soon.

I need members to call me or the union office when they are laid off or go back to work. I have run across a few members working who have not called in. This is very important so that our out of work list is current. 

I am always looking for assistance on job sites that may be off the beaten path but are not jobs our contractors lost or are not available on our job site search programs we use. Please feel free to call me if there is any job site you would like me to look into.

West Milton may be looking for more members to apply for clearance security in the future. We recently had 4 members beginning process to gain clearance.  One has completed this process and has moved on to the next step. This is a federal facility and security clearance is extremely hard. If you are interested, please call the hall, and I will start a list 
of other whom would be interested in applying should they request more potential sheet metal workers.

If you need to contact me for any reason please call my cell phone @ (518) 466-1680 or email me at: fmsmlu83@nycap. 
JATC
We strongly encourage you to take the Confined Space training now because if we move to a new building this summer, future training classes will be delayed for some time. This training will be a pre-requisite for work in various closed areas at the Global Foundries site. Those who do not have this training you may not be able to obtain employment when that work starts. This training will be available in May. Please review your schedule and call or email Angela at angelalu83@nycap.rr.com  to sign up for this training.
HEALTH INSURANCE- CHILD HEALTH PLUS

The Insurance Fund Trustees were made aware that coverage under NYS Child Health Plus may be an option for some of the membership. Members currently with family or two person coverage (member plus child) may be eligible for NYS Child Health Plus coverage and should log onto www.healthyny.goverment/health_care/child_health_plus to determine if you qualify.  You can also contact Jaeger and Flynn associates for any assistance with the process.  If your family qualifies you have the option to drop your child/children from the SMW plan and potentially save money in your PAP account.  Please note, that if you decide to obtain coverage through NYS Child Health Plus for your child/children they will no longer be eligible for vision and hearing aid coverage through the Fund.
HEALTH INSURANCE PAP ACCOUNTS

We strongly encourage the membership to check your PAP accounts monthly.  Please verify that the monthly employer contributions and monthly premium deductions are correct. If you have any questions or concerns with the account please contact the Jaeger and Flynn Flex Department at 792-0042 option 1 or email at jfaflex@jaegerflynn.com.
Express Scripts has mailed out the 2016 out of pocket prescription expense summary. You can submit for reimbursement from your PAP account by completing a reimbursement form and attaching a copy of the expense summary if you believe that you have money in your PAP to cover your expenses.
Items for sale: 
We are pleased to announce that the Stedman offset tongs are now available, and we have purchased them for re-sale as well as the Midwest. The cost of the Stedman tongs is $45.50. These are made in limited quantities so therefore supplies are also limited. If you are interested in purchasing these tongs, we suggest you come in quickly!

Now that the warm weather is here, keep in mind that we have t-shirts available. There are 2 styles.  The first has a front and back logo with the memory of Mike Hauf design on the sleeve.  The back is the old style which depicts ductwork, a drafts man and a welder.  The front is the American flag with the sheet metal emblem within.   The second one is the iTi welding tee shirt with the logo and local 83 added.

We also have also SMWLU #83 baseball hats with front and back embroidery which cost $17. 

We have, in stock, for spring time wear: fleece embroidered jackets in navy and green. We also have the Sportmaster jacket made of nylon and mid-weight in the same color options which are also embroidered. These jackets are American made and union embroidered. Fleece jackets are $51.00 and the Sportmaster jacket is $78.00. Extra large sizes cost slightly more. 
Steak Roast – Mark your calendar! The steak roast will be held on September 16, 2017, at Duke’s Grove, 486 Hudson River Road, Waterford. 
In the very near future, the entertainment committee will be meeting to discuss the service awards dinner and graduation. We would also like to celebrate Larry Hebbard’s retirement at that time.
SASMI information is now available on-line. Just a reminder: you must keep copies of your paystubs and unemployment slips to submit when you file a claim. 
Have a safe and happy Spring and Summer!





FLIP OVER – MORE ON THE OTHER SIDE


